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Town of Stratton 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

March 8, 2021 
 

Present: Selectmen: Al Dupell – Chair, Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci and Kevin Robinson, Kent Young – 

Clerk and Rob Wadsworth. 
 

Al Dupell called the meeting to order at 7:30pm at the Stratton Town Office.  Orders were reviewed and 

signed. 
 

Modifications to the Agenda: The Selectmen agreed to add discussion of the Rec. Area Pavilion project 

to the beginning of the agenda. 
 

Rec. Area Pavilion Project:  Rob Wadsworth was present to offer his time and assistance to build a 

Pavilion at the Rec. Area – a project which the town has been setting money aside for several years and 

preliminary drawings had been provided by the Wadsworth Company.  He thought that perhaps enough 

funds had been set aside to begin construction.  The ensuing discussion moved toward the possibility of 

instead covering the ice-skating rink / basketball court, to help solve the problem of maintaining a usable 

rink during the winter.  The covered area could also serve as a pavilion.  This change would require a 

much larger and complex structure – more likely a metal building or a combination of metal and wood 

construction.  Following the discussion, the Selectmen agreed to look into these changes further and at 

this time, Rob Wadsworth left the meeting. 

 

Road Crew Issues:  Paving Grant: The Road Foreman stated that he and Tom Fuller had looked over 

some potential paving sites for estimates and that he is submitting a Grant Application to pave 1.2 miles 

of Mountain Rd. from Kidder Brook to Brazers Way.  This project will require some grinding.  Town 

Road and Bridge Standards – The Selectmen re-adopted said Standards – all signed the document.  The 

Selectmen also signed the Certification of Compliance for said Standards and the Chair signed the MRGP 

Road Erosion Inventory Submittal.  Penny Ave:  Due to the potential thaw this week, Chris Liller asked 

permission to close Penny Ave., when necessary.  The Selectmen concurred.  FLEET permits:  The 

Selectmen reviewed overweight permit applications from Structural Wood Corp. and Newton/Dubois 

Construction.  All approved and the Chair signed the permits. 
 

Minutes: Greg Marcucci moved to approve the Selectmen’s Minutes of February 22, 2021.  Chris Liller 

seconded.  All concurred and the minutes were approved. 
 

Adjourn: Chris Liller motioned to adjourn at 8:00p.m..  Kevin Robinson seconded.  All were in favor and 

the meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by: David Kent Young 


